
Page 1 of 2 

 

 

 

BOARD  OF  SELECTMEN 
DEEP RIVER TOWN HALL 

 

 

Regular Meeting June 27, 2017 

 

 

Attendance: Selectmen Angus McDonald & Duane Gates.  Also present were Jonathan 

Kastner, Margo Hilfiger and John Greene (videography).   

 

 

This regular meeting was called to order at 6:48pm by McDonald. 

 

 

Minutes:   

 

Approve minutes of regular meeting on May 23, 2017. 

 

Gates moved, McDonald 2
nd

, to accept the meeting minutes of May 23, 2017. 

 

           APPROVED 2 – 0 

 

 

Update on Town projects: 

 

McDonald reported on the Kirtland Street water project. He explained that the pipe was over 

100 years old and needed replacing, that the project started last year, but scheduling conflict 

with the sewer project delayed completion and that the pipe has now been replaced.  He also 

said that a small section of Kirtland Street was not included in the sewer project leaving five 

properties without access to the new sewer, and that the town will be installing the remaining 

section this summer, then paving will be scheduled. 

 

McDonald reported on the town wide paving projects that are underway or getting ready to 

start. Lords Lane would be getting a final pavement added to existing base.  A section of River 

Road will be getting paved now with plans to pave the southern end later in the season. He 

stated that sections of Fountain Hill Cemetery will be paved.  Plattwood Park would be paved 

at a later date this summer. 
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McDonald talked about the cleaning of the storm drains (catch basins) that we are required to 

do. He said this season we are concentrating on East of Main Street. As this is a costly project 

we can only do a limited amount this year.  

 

McDonald also gave an update on Town stickers for the Dump and Town Parks, explaining that 

the dump and the Parks have separate stickers and that they are available at the Town Clerks 

office; you must bring in your vehicle registration or proof of residency.  

 

 

Audience of Citizens – Any other business to come before the board: 

 

Q1 – Margo Hilfiger asked about the Transfer Station and the time line of changing it out. 

 

A1 – McDonald said that they are currently working on getting plans to change it out.  The 

schedule is being finalized currently. He said that it would take about a week or so to change it 

over. 

 

 

Adjournment: 

 

Gates moved, McDonald 2
nd

, to adjourn at 6:56 pm. 

 

APPROVED  2 – 0 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Duane Gates, 
Selectman 

 

 

 

 


